Hampton Falls Recreation Commission
Final Minutes - May 16, 2011

PRESENT: Pam Fitzgerald, Lyn Stan, Frank Ferreira.
MINUTES: The minutes for April 18, 2011 were accepted as submitted.

OLD BUSINESS:
A. Farmers’ Market:
A large delegation was present to question the need for sanction by the
Seacoast Growers Association. It was explained that the Commission wants to be sure
that the Town is protected. Pam volunteered to be the contact person for the Commission.
The market will move ahead without the SGA’s sanction.
B. Castleberry Fair: ,
This may become an Autumn only affair. Despite the thunderstorm during
the fair, the Recreation Commission received a $2,000 donation.
Apparently, the P.T.O. has adopted the idea that the fair would, if it had any
effect, help rather than hurt the Blossom Run. Peter notified them in December of the
dates for the fair and the “run” was held on the same day.

NEW BUSINESS:

1. Pam reported that the cannons on the Common need painting. She also noted
that the Bandstand needs attention.

2. Cancer Relay: Lyn will contact Peter to remind him that the Cancer Society will
be using the fields June 4 and 5. They will be setting up on the evening of June 3.

3. Frank noted that the members of the Commission had been invited by the
School Committee to attend a public hearing on May 12. He saw the invitation 15
minutes before tonight’s meeting.

ADJOURNED: 7:35.
Next Meeting: June 20, 2011.
Richard Nixon married Thelma (Pat) Ryan - 1940.



